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Hats Off to the Magic of 
Landulph Festival  
I admit being a tad worried 
when invited to be ‘official 
photographer’ for this 
year’s Landulph Festival of 
Music and the Arts. I  
wondered how I might do it 
justice as photography for 
me is a passion rather than 
a profession. No fancy ‘big 
camera’ - just me and my 
humble iPhone and a love 
of capturing the beauty of 
the ‘behind the scenes’. But 
I said yes… and loved  
every minute of what was 
the 20th year of a  
fabulous festival that 
makes me love this village 

even more. And I don’t think I’m the only one… Out of the many  
wonderful performers I met and photographed, I still recall the look on 

the face of one 
of the blues  
musicians  
leaving the stage 
to rousing  
applause from 
an audience that 
rocked the  
rafters of the  
Landulph  
Memorial 
Hall. “Who knew 
this place even 
existed?” he said 
in awe as if he’d 
just somehow 
discovered a 
parallel  
magical universe 
in a hidden  
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musical venue (with a great bar!) A place where people appreciate  
every note. A place that loves the power of music and the arts. A place 
that oozes warmth and community welcome. He was so right. I felt that 
too. Those festival acts I managed to catch included the musical artistry 
of Russ Sinclair and the Smokin’ Locos, the wonder and giggles of an 
evening with magician Bertie Pearce, the classical prowess of the  
quartet Greenwood Consort, the uplifting songs of Mount Kelly Choir, 
the wonder of the Wurlitza 
troupe of musicians playing 
along to old movies, an  
inspiring art exhibition and a 
line dancing extravaganza that 
brought old and young  
together…  
It left me with the impression 
this festival is created and  
delivered every year with much 
needed togetherness, fun and 
connection. It’s thanks to the 
volunteer committee who make 
it possible - and to you, the all 
important audience who  
support it. So, big (cowboy) 
hats off to you all. I hope the 
magic continues with plenty of 
‘yee-hahs’ for many more years 
to come! 
 Debbie Geraghty  
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Photographs for 
festival by Debbie 
Geraghty, including 
front cover ‘Sheriff 
Martin Worth Keep-
ing An Eye On the 
Doughnuts’.  
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Patios • Brick • Paving • Driveways 

Kerb Laying • Groundworks 

01752 844384 

07899 805144 

GEOFF AIRES LTD 

Also 
Road Surfacing Specialists 

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes 

Free Estimates 

All Work Guaranteed 

Accredited Contractor for          

Cornwall Highways 

NICOLA GREENE 
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs 

HPC Registered Chiropodist/
Podiatrist 

Home Visit Practice treating all 
your foot care needs: 

 
 Nail Cutting 

 Corns and Calluses 

 Thickened Nails 

 Dry Cracked Skin 

 Foot Pain 

 Diabetic Foot Assessments 

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027 
M:  07786164205 

         E: nicki_greene@yahoo.com  

 

Parish Council - October  
Under Fives Pre-school Councillors have met the Under Fives  
Pre-school team to discuss support. The Pre-school is very successful 
but, in common with other local schools, is under pressure because of 
the falling birth-rate.  The discussion was aimed at trying to attract more 
community support.   
It would be a major help if the Pre-school were to be adopted by  
Landulph Primary Academy for which there has been a recent  
precedent at Dobwalls.  This would attract more facilities and staff but 
was a long-term aim.  In the short term, the Parish Council is unable to 
provide continued financial support. The Under Fives committee are  
now looking for community support for business and project manage-
ment matters leaving the Under Fives to fund raise. (See the Under 
Fives report elsewhere).  
Councillor Martin Worth would be raising the Pre-school’s profile at 
County level, with Botus/Hatt Parish and in the Cornwall Network  
Council.   
Cormac Volunteers Councillors have successfully applied to become 
‘Cormac Volunteers’.  This allows them to carry out minor community 
improvements on land notionally controlled by Cormac (the county’s  
contractor for the road infrastructure).  This is relevant to the village 
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pump plans and to the dinghy at the narrowing of Coombe Lane. The 
move also covers things like work to benches, noticeboards and mowing. 
A local farmer has offered a trough to sit in front of the pump. 
Climate Action Group The group’s plans to buy a thermal camera have 
progressed.  A second-hand one will be procured from within their  
allocated budget, and they will create a procedure for CAG members to 
use it.  
Penyoke Playing Field Councillor Phillip Braund has grown 250 wild 
flowers which have been planted on the bank by young members of the 
Gardening Club.  This would be repeated next year.   
The water leak in the road had been fixed… and promptly failed again.  
Watch this puddle. 
Noticeboards and bus shelter The board at the Memorial Hall needs 
either repair (£400) or replacement (£1,500).  The board on the junction 
at Coombe Lane is still plastic and still has rotten wooden side packing.  
Councillor Tagg was getting quotes. 
The Clerk had been reassured that the insurance company would provide 
a like-for-like replacement, but she would then ask for the impact of a 
modern replacement.  However, Bat-Man will need to do a survey first, 
and who knows what will happen then.   
Community Network Highways Scheme Plans for the extra layby in the 
Narrows on Highdown are in  
process, but the council will  
investigate whether we can get  
signs saying ‘one-way’,or  
something similar, sooner. 
Weed Spraying Cormac have 
stopped spraying weed killer on 
kerb.  Probably better for the  
environment. 
Chair’s Urgent Business;  
Memorial Hall For the coronation 
next year we have also been  
offered an outside live-screening  
unit which could be set up at the  
Memorial Hall. The feed could also 
be streamed into the hall, but we 
might need a better projector.. 
  Peter Plume 

Greg Khan 

Professional Plastering Service 

Over 25 years experience 

 Internal and external plastering  

Damp problems remedied 

Lime Render 

Artex ceilings and walls flattened  

All work undertaken is guaran-

teed  

Tel: 01752 843622  

Mobile: 07577 275950 
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Parish Council - November 
Public forum  Councillor Clare Tagg produces an email summary of 
parish business and circulates it to anyone who chooses to receive it.  
The email was praised.  However, in view of Chair Councillor Martin 
Worth’s involvement at County level, could the email include appropriate 
highlights of county business. 
Previous Minutes  Councillor Tagg reported sewage leakage at the 
bottom of Fore Street during the recent heavy rain.  This has  
disappeared, but she said parishioners should be aware that any  
displaced manhole covers could be very dangerous. 
Planning Lower Marsh Farm has applied for permission to build a 
swimming pool.  No problem about filling it in this weather! 
Penyoke Playing Field The tractor will be repaired next January and 
the Multi-Play and climbing frame in February/March.  The activity trail 
and balance bar have rotten wooden parts which will be replaced by 
composite materials later in the year. 
Councillor Braund removed the rotten bench from the bank.  It will be 
replaced with a recycled plastic bench bought with a parishioner’s  
donation. 
Footpaths Village walks are planned for 27 December. 
Trees The Landmark Tree (a sessile oak) will have been planted by the 
time you read this.  Four school children from the parish will have done 
the deed, watched by the rest of the school.  A plaque commemorating 
the Queen’s Green Canopy will on a stake, and the tree will be visible 
from the road (when it grows a bit!)  The landowner, Richard Brown, has 
agreed to watch and water the sapling as part of his adjacent wild area. 
As reported at the October meeting, the Landmark Tree will come with a 
livestock cage, but the copse trees have not been so well protected.  All 
had been ‘pruned’ where they emerged from their plastic guards,  
presumably by muntjac deer.  They have now been sprayed with deer 
repellent. 
Village Pump Cormac have approved the proposed location for the 
pump, though a scan of the area for pipes/cables will still be needed.  
Does anyone have a CAT scanner (Cable Avoidance Tool) we could 
borrow? 
Cross Bus Shelter A bat survey of the old shelter found no bats, so 
quotes for demolition and removal of asbestos are now being sought.  
The noticeboard in the shelter will be reused by the Climate Action 
Group. 
Community Bus Councillor Worth reported that as the Wednesday 
‘shopper-hopper’ had been such a success, there is a possibility that we 
will now get a new community bus. 
Memorial Hall projector The hall projector has a fault – a line across 
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the screen – plus a cable fault, but is not worth repairing.  The new  
fibre optic cable to the hall has raised new possibilities, and technology 
has advanced so a new projector is definitely desirable.  Professional 
advice and a survey will now be sought.  Other parish groups who use 
the projector might be willing to contribute to the cost. 
‘Let Cornwall Decide’ This slightly odd discussion relating to the  
proposal that Cornwall should become the first County Unitary  
Authority with its own mayor.  This would mean more funding and more 
powers for the County Council.  A petition has been started asking for a 
public vote on whether there should be a mayor, but it appears this is 
actually in breach of Council rules and in any case is somewhat  
premature.  The details of the proposal are not yet clear; Michael Gove 
was likely to visit the county soon to explain. 
Good Growth Fund  (CIOSGoodGrowth.com)  As part of the  
Government’s Levelling Up agenda, Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly 
have been allocated £132M over 3 years to provide ‘good growth’!   
Anyone except individuals can apply – see website for more details. 
30mph limit  Cormac has made a proposal for the 30mph limit along 
the route to North Wayton. The controlled section is shorter than  
originally requested and will be challenged.  A tasteful ‘gate entry’ will 
be requested, plus ‘Beware horses’ signs, instead of dragon’s teeth 
road markings. 
Any Other Business Councillor Diane Gregory will order a Christmas 
tree for the Cross, and as it is Christmas the next meeting will involve 
wine and mince pies!          Peter Plume 

Children forced to walk ‘dangerous’ route 
An appeal has been lodged into the Cornwall Council decision to re-
move the school bus route from Hatt to Landulph.  The Council Travel 
Department conducted an independent survey during term time and 
the report was published one working day before October’s Parish 
Council meeting  
The report said both possible routes were acceptable for children to 
walk.  The number of vehicles counted was only half the maximum 
permitted number and speeds were low ‘because of the poor sight line 
visibility’.  There was a stunned silence at the meeting following this 
announcement. The Chair, Cllr Martin Worth, said that it would now 
require a parent to appeal against the report’s conclusions but added 
that the appeal success rate was very low. This was a big policy issue 
and had major implications for other locations.   
There are plans for a protest walk which it is hoped will get television 
coverage. But at November’s Council meeting Martin Worth observed 
that the County’s school travel budget was £19 million of which 85 per 
cent was spent on taxis already.         Peter Plume 
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Landulph’s changing climate – winter talks 
Landulph Parish Climate Action Group are organising winter talks again 
this year. The first talk will be about Nature Recovery in  
Landulph's Changing Climate on 6 February at 6.30pm in Landulph  
Memorial Hall.  The second is the use of the group’s thermal camera on 
6 March. Please put dates in your diary. 
But how has our climate changed over the last 50 years?  Has this had 
an impact on the landscape?  Has this had an impact on your crops or 
your garden? Have you noticed a change in the insects, flowers, birds 
and animals that live in our parish or the seasonal visitors to our parish? 
We would really like to hear the climate-related memories of people who 
have lived in the parish for more than 30 years and see any  
photos you have.  You can email us at LPCAG@landulph.org.uk or ring 
or message me if you would rather talk to someone.   
 Clare Tagg, Climate Action Group 

Purrfect Pilates is for: 

• All ages and fitness levels -

Adaptations / modifications are 

offered for all the moves  

• Improving core strength,  

• posture, muscle tone,  

• balance and joint mobility.  

• Helping to relieve stress and 

tension.  

• whole-body strength and  

   flexibility 

• Reducing the risk of injury. 

• Helping to reduce / manage    

back pain 
 

FIRST CLASS IS FREE 

Charging cables ‘an unlawful obstruction’ 
Electric cables crossing pavements or footpaths could be regarded as 
an ‘unlawful obstruction’, says the Parish Council. The Council has  
received complaints about car charging cables which could be a  
potential safety or trip hazards and would like to remind all residents of 
the potential dangers. 

mailto:LPCAG@landulph.org.uk
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Parish Diary December 2022 / January 2023 

 Contact details for organisers of groups  

Venues:  LMH = Landulph Memorial Hall  MHA = Memorial Hall Annexe 
                  PC = Parish Church           CYC = Cargreen Yacht Club  

Contacts for booking LMH and MHA Landulphhall@gmail.com 

Film Club 

LMH 

3rd Tuesday in winter 8pm 

Johnhall1500@gmail.com 

01752 

841598 

Gardening Club 

LMH 

2nd Tuesday 2.30pm                                Jen Hambly  

NEW MEETING TIME      hambly.wayton@gmail.com       

01752 

846504 

Good  

Companions 

3rd Tuesday 2.30pm                               Wilma Oakes 

  

01752 

843784 

Hopper Shopper 

from Landulph to 

Tamar View /

Waitrose / B&M / 

Lidl and return 

Every Wednesday.  First of six pick up points 11am 

from LMH, returning from 1pm to as close to your 

house as possible.  Book at least the day before.  

Return trip costs £3 (cash to driver) —no bus passes. 

hub@CEPL12.co.uk 

01752 

848348 

or 

07916 

259263 

Hopper Trips run 

by Community 

Enterprises PL12 

Run by Community Enterprises PL12.  For details 

see www.CEPL12.co.uk.   Booking essential.  

hub@cepl12.co.uk  

01752 

848348 

Landulph Coffee 

Mornings 

1st and 3rd Tuesdays, 10am—12 noon, LMH 

www.mha.org.uk 

07483 

926953 

Landulph Stay & 

Play, MHA 

Thursdays 9.45 – 11.30am                        Kelly Welsh  

during term time  

07718 

830149 

Lively Ladies  

LMH 

1st Tuesday 7.30pm                               Cindy Zimmer 

                                             cinders696@hotmail.com  

01752 

842187 

Mah Jongg 

The Cottage 

Every Wednesday 2—5pm            Annemarie Nathan  

     07779 548222                                        

01752 

842187 

Mobile Library 

Coombe Lane 

Every 4th Friday 1.45 – 2.05pm:  21 Oct, 18 Nov;   

See  Mobile Library - Cornwall Council  

 

Parish Church

  

For further details of services, other events and     

general information please see https://sites. 

google.com/tamar7.org/tamar-valley-benefice/home 

 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/libraries-museums-and-archives/libraries/mobile-library/
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Ftamar7.org%2Ftamar-valley-benefice%2Fhome&data=04%7C01%7C%7C3ea8b11d971d42d058d508d9a79a936c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637725104614638906%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Ftamar7.org%2Ftamar-valley-benefice%2Fhome&data=04%7C01%7C%7C3ea8b11d971d42d058d508d9a79a936c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637725104614638906%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
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Parish  

Council 

3rd Monday of the month, LMH, 6.30pm 

Details on PC website & village notice board  

01752 

240541 

Post Office Hatt Post Office open 7am—8pm  Mon—Sat Hatt PO 

Purrfect  

Pilates 

Tuesdays 5.45—6.45pm with Chris Juckes, LMH 

purrfectpilates1@gmail.com 

07888 

704917 

Recycling 

Collection 

Tuesdays fortnightly, next collection on 6 December  

Recycling alternates with garden waste collection 

03001 

234141 

Short Mat 

Bowls LMH 

Wednesdays 2.30pm, Thursdays 7pm, LMH     

Shirley Kitney 

01752 

846808 

Taiji 

LMH  

Wednesdays 10.00 – 11.00am                 Helen Manning 

                                        helenmanning50@hotmail.com  

01822 

258208 

Under 5s MHA Monday - Friday morning and afternoon sessions during 

term time                                                           Claire Fry 

                  landulphunderfives@yahoo.co.uk 

07718  

830149 

Village Choir 

CGYC 

Thursdays 7.30– 9.00pm                           Chris Bowman 

                                     christenebowman@hotmail.co.uk 

01752 

841573 

DECEMBER 

Thurs 1 Under 5s Monday - Friday during term time 9—3 LMH 

Sun 4 Holy Communion, Landulph Church 

Matins, Pillaton 

Cornish Evening Prayer, Halton Quay 

10am PC 

10am 

3pm 

Tues 6 Purrfect Pilates LMH, Tuesdays with Chris Juckes LMH 

Lively Ladies LMH   

5.45-6.45 

7.30pm 

Wed 7 Weekly Hopper Shopper (see 1st page of diary) 

Taiji meets weekly, LMH 

Mah Jongg meets weekly at Annemarie’s 

Short Mat Bowls, LMH weekly 

 

10—11am 

2pm 

2.30pm 

Thurs 8 Landulph Stay & Play, Thursdays weekly in term time MHA 

Short Mat Bowls, LMH weekly 

Village Choir meets weekly, Parish Church 

9.45-11.30 

7pm 

7-8.30pm  

Sun 11 Holy Communion St Dominick 

Morning Praise/Family Service St Mellion 

Family Toy Service 

10am  

10am 

10am 
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Tues 13 Gardening Club Christmas Lunch 1pm St Mellion 

Wed 14 Service of nine lessons and carols Pillaton 7.00pm 

Thurs 15 Carols in the Courtyard at Pentillie, led by Cargreen 

Village Choir.  This is a FREE event, but donations will 

be invited in support of the Saltash Foodbank  

6.00pm 

Pentillie 

Sun 18 Holy Communion, Pillaton 

Santa will be in his Grotto, LMH—entry by ticket only 

available from the Under 5s who welcome offers to 

sponsor a present also 

Lessons and Carols, Landulph Church 

Carols around the Tree,  St Mellion 

10am PC 

2—5pm 

 
3pm 

5pm 

Mon 19 Parish Council meeting 6.30pm LMH 

Tues 20 Good Companions Christmas Lunch 

Film Club:  West Side Story directed by Steven     

Spielberg 2021.  LMH  Free drink on arrival 

Honicombe 

7 for 7.30pm 

Thurs 22 Carols on the Quay (at the bottom of Fore Street) 6pm 

Sat 24 Christingle service Pillaton 

Christingle service St Dominick 

4pm 

5pm 

Sun 25 Family Communion, St Mellion 

Family Communion, St Dominick 

10am  

10am 

Tues 27 Village Walks (for details see elsewhere in the        

newsletter and/or village notice boards)  

CYC 

Thurs 29 Look out for Chris Billing’s morning Classic Tractor Road Run in aid of  

St Luke’s Hospice.  Call 07980574104 for more info  

JANUARY 

Sun 1 Church services for January not available at the time of going to print.   

See https://sites.google.com/tamar7.org/tamar-valley-benefice/services/

services-january nearer the time  

Tues 3 Under 5s Monday - Friday during term time 

Purrfect Pilates LMH, Tuesdays with Chris Juckes 

9-3 LMH 

5.45—6.45pm 

Wed 4 Weekly Hopper Shopper (see 1st page of diary) 

Taiji meets weekly, LMH 

Mah Jongg meets weekly at Annemarie’s 

Short Mat Bowls, LMH weekly 

 

10—11am 

2pm 

2.30pm 
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Thurs 5 Landulph Stay & Play, Thurs weekly in term time MHA 

Short Mat Bowls, LMH weekly 

Village Choir meets weekly, Parish Church 

9.45-11.30 

7.00pm 

7-8.30pm  

Sun 8 See https://sites.google.com/tamar7.org/tamar-valley-

benefice/services/services-january 

 

Tues 10 Gardening Club:  No meeting this month   

Sun 15 See https://sites.google.com/tamar7.org/tamar-valley-

benefice/services/services-january 

 

Mon 16 Parish Council meeting 6.30pm LMH 

Tues 17 Good Companions: talk on Bees & Tamar Valley Honey 

Film Club:  Mrs Harris goes to Paris.  LMH  Free drink 

on arrival 

2.30pm LMH 

7 for 7.30pm 

Sun 22 See https://sites.google.com/tamar7.org/tamar-valley-

benefice/services/services-january 

 

Mon 23 Parish Council meeting 7.30pm MHA 

Sun 29 See https://sites.google.com/tamar7.org/tamar-valley-

benefice/services/services-january 

 

PARISH COUNCILLORS  

Chair       Martin Worth     07949 208055   martin.worth@landulph.org.uk 

Member  Gaye Braund          01752  847774      gaye.braund@landulph.org.uk 

Member  Philip Braund    01752  847793     philip.braund@landulph.org.uk 

Member   Libby Gawith     07836 587046   libby.gawith@landulph.org.uk  

Member   Diane Gregory 01752 845423 diane.gregory@landulph.org.uk 

Member   Roger Pugh  roger.pugh@landulph.org.uk 

Member  Clare Tagg        07866 680971   clare.tagg@landulph.org.uk 

Clerk         Katherine Williams 01752 240541   clerk@landulph.org.uk 

Cornwall County Councillor for Trematon and Landrake 

                 Martin Worth   07949 208055   cllr.martin.worth@cornwall.gov.uk 

To be included on the regular parish council email list go to 

www.landulph.org.uk 

100 CLUB  

OCTOBER  1st June Prout  £21, 2nd G&M Honey  £16, 3rd Marc Shirlaw   £12 

NOVEMBER 1st J McRill  £21,       2nd R& D Allen £15,   3rd Ed Stewart £12 

mailto:martin.worth@landulph.org.uk
mailto:gaye.braund@landulph.org.uk
mailto:philip.braund@landulph.org.uk
mailto:clerk@landulph.org.uk
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.landulph.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ce9f0469633714cab89bb08da2f56b7fc%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637874346742107174%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2lu
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Under Fives Autumn activities 
With the first half of the Autumn 
Term under our belts and flying into 
the second half, I would like to take 
this opportunity to let you all know 
what the children have been up to 
and the fun activities we have 
planned until the end of term. 
Our topic last half term was Houses 
and Homes. The children had fun 
creating houses from junk modelling 
and we took a walk around the  
village having a look houses in the 
parish. The children also took turns 
digging up carrots they had grown 
in the pre-school vegetable patch.  
November has two significant 
events that the children have been 
learning about which have tied in 
with our Autumn Festivals topic,  
Bonfire Night and Remembrance 

Sunday. The children made some 
lovely fireworks display paintings 
using tubes and golf balls.  The  
children also made Poppies for the 
pre-school Remembrance window 
display. As we approach  
December, we are looking forward 
to Christmas. The staff have lots of 
great activities planned, including a 
Christmas lunch. 
Landulph Under Fives Committee 
The committee has planned several 
fundraising events. Santa has kind-
ly agreed to visit the Landulph  
Memorial Hall on 18 December! 
This is sure to be a wonderfully  
festive event with Santa’s grotto, 
crafts, games, reindeer food  

making, gifts and a fully licensed bar! The whole parish is welcome to 
come and visit, even if you don't wish to visit Santa. To book your Santa 
Experience ticket please see our facebook page for booking info. 
We are still trying to recruit new committee members. Without a  
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LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL 

FOR YOU 

I am a retired solicitor 

so you know it will be done properly 

I always come to your home 

so  you feel more confident 

Couples can protect their home 

from residential fees 

Let me tell you how 

 

I also cover 

Powers of Attorney - Living wills 

Inheritance tax planning 

My prices are reasonable 

and there’s no vat! 

MICHAEL GRUNDY 

Churchland Cottage  St Dominick 

Telephone 01579 351467 

 
A QUALITY SERVICE- A SENSIBLE PRICE 

committee we cannot run the Under Fives. If you have a spare few 
hours a month and are looking for something new, whatever your skills, 
please get in touch. Many hands make light work and it is rewarding to 
see how the committee’s work helps to provide such a brilliant  
environment for the youngest members of our community. 
Thank you to everyone who supported the Under Fives at the Landulph 
Craft Fair, from a cup of tea and a slice of cake to purchasing a raffle 
ticket, your contributions have made such a difference to our  
financial situation. 
Stay tuned for more exciting events in the new year! 
If you would like to contact us regarding any of the above please email 
committee@landulphunderfives.co.uk. If you have a child aged over or 
shortly turning two and would like to find out what preschool has to  
offer please email info@landulphunderfives.co.uk 
As always, I would again like to offer my thanks to our fabulous  
pre-school staff for all of their hard work this term.   

Jess, Landulph Under Fives. 

mailto:committee@landulphunderfives.co.uk
mailto:info@landulphunderfives.co.uk
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Steve Holman 

Landscape & Fencing Contractor 

 

 Patios, paths, drives, fences, 

lawns, walling and general 

garden work undertaken. 

 

 

Burrhills Farm  

Carkeel 

Saltash  

PL12 6NR               01752 849225 

Steve Holman 

Landscape & Fencing Contractor 

Patios, paths, drives, fences,lawns, wall-

ing and generalgarden work undertaken. 

Burrhills Farm  

Carkeel 

Saltash  

PL12 6NR               01752 849225 

Landulph School 
It was fantastic sharing 
our whole school  
performance of Farmer 
Duc’ at Landulph 
Church as part of our 
harvest celebrations.  
We were proud to  
support Saltash  
Foodbank, helping  
local people in crisis  
during these very  
challenging times.   
After the last few  
challenging years, we  
finally welcomed our 
wonderful grandparents 
back into school for 
our grandparents’ lunches. It was delightful to see so many of them 
sharing some very special moments with their grandchildren. We are 
already looking forward to the next time. 
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Book donations We had a fun-filled week after half term, doing lots of 
activities to raise money for class reading books. We had many kind 
donations of books from our Amazon wish-list and monetary donations 
towards buying others. The children can’t wait to get lost in a book. 

The staff and children of Landulph Primary would like to wish you all a 
very happy and safe festive season.  
 Karen Ball, Headteacher 

Carols  
On the Quay 
Thursday 22nd December 

At 6.30pm 

Slipway Quay, Cargreen 

In aid of  

Cornwall Youth Choir. 

Donations welcome 
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CHRIS AND DAN BILLING CONTRACTORS 

0.75 to 7.5 ton Mini Diggers for hire 

with CITB Trained operator 

Drainage and Septic Tank Installation 

Site clearance 

Bulk excavation 

Bricked paved Driveways 

Landscaping and groundworks 

Agricultural Contractor and Garden 

Services 

Tree Surgery 

Garden Clearance 

Hedge Trimming 

Turfing 

Fencing 

Seasoned logs for sale 

Dan Billing 07725082046 Chris Billing 07980574104 

Contact 01752 845234 

dcbplanthire@aol.co.uk 

Tuesday coffee mornings 
The Tuesday coffee mornings at 
the Memorial Hall have restarted. 
Organised by the MHA  
Communities Cornwall they  
happen on the first and third  
Tuesday of each month from 10am 
to 12 noon. It’s great to be able to 
have a catchup over a coffee, 
piece of cake and a good chat! 
These get-togethers, which were 
so popular before Covid, are being 
slow to attract support and unless 
numbers increase, may not be  
financially viable. ‘I'm so sad as 
these used to be very popular  
before lockdown’ said Charlotte 
Bell, ‘I feel this is a much-needed 
outlet in our community.’ 

Charlotte Bell 
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Coombe Corner 
In the Autumn of 2020 I contacted Martin Worth with an idea to plant up 
an old dinghy that had been languishing on the shoreline for some time. 
We were in luck as the land at the corner of Coombe Drive and Coombe 
Lane is owned by Cornwall Council and maintained by Cormac who 
gave their permission.  The owner of the dinghy also agreed to allow us 
to use it. With the help of a posse of friends we drilled holes in the  
bottom for drainage and filled it with compost and horticultural grit.  
My main reason for planting up this little area was to create a space for 
pollinators and to increase the biodiversity by creating a wildlife  
corridor to the garden I had created nearby. So then it was the exciting 
part… what to plant.  I decided the first thing should be daffodils as they 
are naturalised in all the hedgerows around us. Echiums were planted 

as a backdrop to the boat and they 
proved to be a huge success - when 
they flowered I recorded six  
different species of bee visiting over 
the summer months.   
I had planted Verbena, the tall pink 
variety beloved of butterflies in my 
own garden, and this drew in so many 
different varieties. Open flowers of a 
daisy form were planted including the 
Cape Daisy that is often grown as an 
annual but here in Cornwall in the mild 
weather it’s perennial. 
I have grown Agapanthus for years 
knowing they are a favourite of the 
hummingbird hawk moth which visits 
us from the Mediterranean in the 

Summer, and I spotted three of these moths in Coombe Corner during 
July. 
In the Landulph Parish Action Group (LPCAG) we agreed that it would 
be a good place to put a notice board to describe what species people 
can see as they walk down the lane. To make this more official we  
contacted Cornwall Council and after a site meeting and a rather  
difficult risk assessment form we became official Cormac volunteers with 
the responsibility of maintaining Coombe Corner. Once the notice board 
is erected look out for news from the LPCAG and an interactive way you 
can record what you see at Coombe Corner during the seasons. 
 Amanda Pugh 
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GAS SAFE 2827437 

Local Christmas Cards – Since Christmas 2006, Cargreen 

has been donating to Salvation Army Children in Need 

(sponsored by the Salvation Army). Instead of popping a card 

through your neighbour's door, why not make a donation to the above 

charity.  

Thank you so much to all those who contributed to raising funds for the 

Last year and we raised an amazing £553. Cargreen has been so gen-

erous, particularly in these difficult times. The table below lists those 

members who decided to donate instead of sending a Christmas card. 

Gift aid forms available. If you would like to have your name 

added or removed, please contact me, Sylvia Bedbrook,  

Laxtons. 01752 844519. 

Richard & Debbie Allan 
Mac & Lucy Armstrong 
Ingrid & Steve Bailey 
Sylvia Bedbrook 
Christene Bowman 
Gaye & Martin Braund 
David Bullivant & Terry West 
Andrew & Jo Butcher 

Patricia & Gary Cooper 
Nan Doughty 
Andrea & Gareth Edwards 
Elizabeth Hawken 
Glenn & Margaret Honey 
Angela Hume 
Morton Macleod 

Anne Moxley 
Annemarie Nathan 
James & Phillida Jermain 
Mike & Shirley Kitney 
Allen Pack & Cornelius O’Connor 
Valerie Taplin & David Ward 
Cindy Zimmer 
  

Landulph Parish Christmas Walk 

Tuesday 27 December 2022 

Walks will start and finish at the Cargreen Yacht Club 

Medium walk  starts at 10.30am about 4 miles 

Short walk starts at 1100am about 2 miles 

Long walk : see notice board nearer the time for details 

Walks should finish around 12.30 am where warm soup and  

pasties will be available and refreshments from the bar . 

You are welcome to join the walks with your family and 

friends, but you must take full responsibility for your own 

health and safety, and you are advised to wear adequate 

footwear. Dogs must be kept on leads and the country code 

respected. 
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Next edition copy date is 15 January 2023. Inclusion of any 
material after this date will be subject to space available.                                         

Please contact a Group member for more details 

Susan Hassan   01752 840434         sueanddavid1@hotmail.co.uk 
James Jermain   01752 847546         jamesdjermain@aol.com  
Allen Pack   01752 842012         allen.gardendelights@live.co.uk 
Gwenda Keene   07761969649          gwendakeene@gmail.com 
Phillida Jermain  01752 847546         phillidajermain@hotmail.com 
Jane Moore    01752 840826         jcm98@btinternet.com 
Liz Aubrey-Fletcher   01579350088    lizaf@btinternet.com 
  The Newsletter Group reserves the right to edit or refuse material.  If there 
are any mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express 
the views of the Group.                                            

Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or 
e-mailed to sueanddavid1@hotmail.co.uk. Adverts to Jane Moore. 
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.org.uk 
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small 
article introducing yourself, we would be delighted to hear from you 
   Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk 

Please recycle this newsletter with all your normal paper 

 

Life Saving Automatic Defibrillators 
There are two defibrillators located within our parish, both for public 
use in an emergency. 
       1.  Landulph Memorial Hall in Fore Street 
       2.  Cargreen Yacht Club,  Coombe Lane. 
 
Landulph Memorial Hall defibrillator: 
Located adjacent to front doors 
To use you are required to input the code 1111 to unlock, and press 
the green ‘tick’ button to open for  access. 
Cargreen Yacht Club defibrillator 
Located on the front wall of the building before you reach the front 
doors. 
This unit is left unlocked, and so no unlock code is required. 
 
Please remember in the event that you may need to use one of the 
above units, that in a cardiac arrest situation:  continuous CPR is  
essential while someone else goes to obtain the defibrillator. 
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